

## COMMONWEALTH of VIRGINIA

Richard D. Holcomb Commissioner

## Department of Motor Vehicles 2300 West Broad Street

Post Office Box 27412 Richmond, VA 23269-0001

August 1, 2021

Laura Hall Project Director Hampton City 40 Lincoln St. Hampton, VA 23669

Dear Laura Hall:

Safety has been and will continue to be a high priority in Virginia's overall transportation system. The Northam administration is committed to ensuring that safety is the highest priority in the development of the Commonwealth's multi-modal transportation system.

I am pleased to inform you that the highway safety project proposal(s) listed below is approved for pass-through grant funding from the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration (NHTSA) for Federal Fiscal Year (FFY) 2022.

 Project Number
 Project Title
 Amount Approved

 FSC-2022-52319-22319
 Selective Enforcement - Speed
 \$ 50,630.00

The availability of funds under this grant is contingent upon two conditions: (1) the project director and the fiscal contact responsible for the financial management of your grant must attend a grantee workshop and (2) the release of federal funds to the Commonwealth. Your assigned project monitor will be contacting you to provide the dates and locations for this mandatory training.

You will receive the Highway Safety Grant Agreement package after the training session. As an award recipient, it is important that you read and follow the information, including the Code of Federal Regulations, carefully. If you have any questions regarding the conditions, please contact the project monitor assigned to your grant.

Thank you for your commitment and participation in improving highway safety. We look forward to the positive impact that your project will have on making our roadways safer.

Sincerely,

Richard D. Holcomb

RDH/sm

Project Monitor: Dwight Jenkins - Portsmouth Region

Phone: (804) 497-7100 TTY: (800) 828-1120 Website: www.dmvNOW.com